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ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL 
 

The meeting was called to order by Bud 

Newbrough and opened with everyone 

praying the Lord’s Prayer.  Those present in 

addition to Bud were Don Wilson and Marilyn 
Morton.   

 

Motion (Don/Bud) carried to accept the 

May minutes as printed.   
 

Treasurer’s Report – The treasurer’s report 

for May 2017 was distributed, and motion 
(Don/Bud) carried to accept the report.   
 

Miscellaneous - A reminder was given that 

the Adult Sunday School Class is responsible 

for the picnic at the closing of Bible School, 

June 22, 6 pm.  Contacts have been made 

with individuals to help with this project. 

  

 Bud closed the meeting. 

 
 

Children’s Church 
June……………………..Linda Martin 

July………………………Karen Wilson 

August…………………Karen Kersey 

September…………..Tara Lane 
 

Children’s Church 

 
Kindergarten through Fifth Grade 

right after the Children’s Sermon 
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NOTES FROM THE UNKNOWN 

REPORTER 
 

It’s June and school is out, both for the 
teachers and the students!  We thank the 

good Lord for another successful school 

year.  Now it is time for some fun in the sun.   
 

One activity that will be fun is Lakeview’s 

Annual Vacation Bible School, starting with 

an ice cream social on Sunday, June 18 at 
6:00 pm.  VBS will continue for the next four 

days with stories, crafts, music and outdoor 

fun, ending with a picnic sponsored by the 

Adult Sunday School Class on Thursday, 

June 22 at 6:00 pm.  So plan to come, 

participate, enjoy, help and have fun with all 

the children.  Round up your neighbor’s 

children and bring them to Lakeview’s VBS! 
 

Congratulations to Coach Rick Whitman and 

the Saint Albans High School Baseball team 

on their capturing the West Virginia State 

Baseball Championship in a game against 

local powerhouse Hurricane High.  This is 

SA’s first state baseball championship ever, 

which makes it all the sweeter.   
 

As far as this reporter knows, our Amelia 

Rowe is the only Lakeview UM graduate of 

SA High School this year.  Amelia is the 

daughter of Debbie and Bobby Rowe and 

was on the High School soccer team.  

Congratulations, Amelia! 
 

Also graduating this year is Alex Moss, son 

of David and Patty Moss.  Alex graduated 

from West Virginia Wesleyan College and is 

headed to University of Kentucky to further 

his education.  We wish Alex the very best 

in his chosen field at Kentucky.  

Congratulations, Alex! 
 

Please pray for John Carr, who is undergoing 

chemo treatments for the cancer on his 

back.  Please remember Mary, also.   
 

Please remember Linda Thompson, who had 

hernia surgery recently and is at home 

recovering.  Prayers for the caregivers 

among us, too! 

We’re so happy that Bob Carpenter got good 

news in Pittsburgh, that a skin cancer was 

not melanoma.  More treatment is planned 

so please keep him on the prayer list. 
 

Please pray for those who are undergoing 

tests.  They include: Noreda Bowman, Helen 

Cherry and Sarah Bowman.   
 

We’re awaiting news of the Kistner’s new 

baby, who is expected any day now.  We 

pray for a swift smooth delivery.  I know 

Sam, Sadie and Nolan will be excited to see 

if they have a new baby sister or a new baby 

brother.  We send best wishes to this family.   
 

We thank Wayne Kersey and James Rose 

who filled in so ably for our Pastor Richie 

while he was vacationing.   
 

We pray for travel mercies for all who will be 

on the road this summer and that you will 

all experience refreshing vacation time and 

come back to Lakeview safe and sound.   

 

 

 

FINANCE CORNER 
 

Monies needed to make Budget    $7,533 

Income for May                           $5,730 
 

All bills are paid in full.  
 

If you have any questions concerning the 

budget, please see any member of the 

Finance Committee. 

 

Thank you.              Finance Committee 
 

 

 

 

      

June 18 – 22          Save the Date!              

Family Ministries 
 
 



 

 

GOOD AND FAITHFUL SERVANT 
 

This month’s winner of the GFS award is our 

Don Morton.  Don has been one of 

Lakeview’s stalwarts for many, many years.  

Don was chairperson of our remodeling 

project in 2001 and shepherded our people 

through many opinions, choices and 

changes with grace and skill.  He also served 

as liaison with the Construction Company 

through that process. 
 

Additionally, he served as chairperson of the 

Pastor Staff Parish Relations Committee for 

many years, which, in and of itself, is a 

thankless task.   His support and ideas have 

steered Lakeview through many a tough 

patch, for which we are grateful.  His voice 

in the choir for close to 50 years was a help 

to all of us who make the choir a priority.  

Don and Marilyn also taught a children’s 
Sunday School Class for probably 30 years 

or more.  Don has wielded a paint brush, a 

lawn mower, a power tool or a roof shingle 

through most of the past 56 years of 

Lakeview’s existence.  Thank You, our Good 

and Faithful Servant, Don Morton. 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

June and July Anniversaries 
 

BLACK 6/3 

MORTON 6/4 

MCCORMICK 6/7 

WILSON 6/7 

FRY 6/10 

KELLY 6/13 

ROBINETTE 6/14 

THOMPSON 6/17 

KOONTZ 7/5 

BILL&MARY ROSE 7/9 

WHITE 7/30 
 

 
 

June and July Birthdays 
 

 MARY CARR 6/6 

 BILL CUMBERLEDGE 6/8 

 SALLY CARPENTER 6/10 

 ADAM POE 6/12 

 CAMERON ASHLEY 6/14 

 JAMIE ROBINETTE 6/17 

 AMI IDDINGS 6/18 
 CAMERON    
STRAWDERMAN 6/18 

 ADAM PENNINGTON 6/19 

 JANET PAINTER 6/29 

LOGAN PENNINGTON 7/3 

 BARB THAXTON 7/4 

 KENNY PENNINGTON 7/4 

 CHARLIE FRY 7/14 

 DORIS HERSHER 7/19 
 MEGAN KERSEY 
BAUCOM 7/22 

 RUTH ANDERSON 7/25 
 

If your birthday or anniversary is missing, 

please send an email 
to:Donaldp.wilson@yahoo.com and I will 

add you to the list. 
 

 

 

mailto:Donaldp.wilson@yahoo.com

